
 

No conflict: The only skiers I have seen got there on a snowmobile.  
I have skied there myself mostly because my snowmobile broke down 

 

No disruption of wildlife; I lived in Headquarters Idaho in the 60’s 70’s 
and 1980’s.  The Clearwater NF was my backyard and still is.  The 
Clearwater is where I have been hunting, fishing, trapping, working and 
snowmobiling.  I have been in the Clearwater year around and worked 
there in 1979 with Columbia Helicopters.  We logged Quartz creek, 
Isabella creek, Skull creek and Black Canyon.  They had mountain goats 
in all of these areas.  The last time I logged with helicopters was in 
1990 in Skull and Quartz creek and there were still mountain goats 
there, in fact the goats were in my units eating the moss off the trees I 
fell.  Idaho Fish and Game sold goat tags in the same area we were 
logging.    

If you have ever been in or around a Boeing 107 helicopter you would 
know it has two rotors and is very loud and noisy.  I know that any 
disturbances produced snowmobile is much less than a helicopter 
logging, fighting fire, helitorching or flying to count and or tag wildlife 
such as deer, elk, wolves or goats.   

Historic snowmobile use: How do you do your ecological impact study 
in the great Burn area in the winter?  I’m thinking it would be by 
snowmobile and not skiing in from I-90. 

2012 planning:   Doesn’t the USDA have signs that say share your 
forest with others?  

Ted Martin. 

 


